

Missionaries to Mexico & India – Dan & Carrie Kaighen
Sending Church – Lighthouse Baptist Church, 4 Bayne Str., Norwalk, CT. 06851
Norwalkbaptist.com Dan – 203-984-0254. Carrie 817-501-3261

BEAMS: PO Box 10200 Gulfport, MS. 39505. 228-832-1096

Field address: Calle Mariano Arista #1006, Colonia Los Altos, Escobedo, Nuevo Leon. C.P. 66052

Mexican phone 011-52-811-709-7145 o 011-52-812-894-9451 Email: dankaighen@gmail.com casbiblias@gmail.com

September 2024

Dear Friends and church family,

Over a year ago, we used our welding skills and equipment to install a metal roof on the mountain church up in La Chona. It has withstood windstorms, rain, and the devastating remnants of a hurricane. Once a month, for the last year, we have driven there (4 hours away) and preached to the small but thriving church family. Normally there are 25 to 35 in attendance. We were just there on October 4<sup>th</sup>. It is a singing church. It is a giving church and it is a great joy to us every time we visit them and have a service with them.

Carrie and I celebrated eight years of marriage on September 3<sup>rd</sup>. We enjoyed a bed-and-breakfast for two nights in Comfort, Texas, compliments of Lamb's Tail ministries. While there, we found a 1992 Ford E-150 van for sale. It was owned by an artist who paints Mexican and desert Southwest pictures. We bought the van and drove it to Donna, Texas. It should be a Mexican plated vehicle sometime this week. A wonderful church in Mexico will use it to bring men and women, boys and girls to church and Sunday School every week. If you know anyone who has a van for sale, please let me know. Everywhere we go, pastors ask if we have a van for their church. They know it will cost money but an American vehicle is so much nicer than anything here.

On Sunday, September 15, I was sitting in the orchestra playing my trombone. The pastor began to introduce visitors that morning. One man stood up and said his name was Omar. The Pastor asked him who invited him. Omar said a man named Daniel. Carrie quickly texted me from her seat on the front row. She said, "Is that our neighbor?" I ran down off the platform and shook his hand and welcomed our neighbor to church. They took him to the first timer class that morning. There he accepted Jesus as his Saviour. He walked the aisle during the invitation to get baptized that morning. He came to church again Sunday night. He is a very happy believer. We had given him a gospel tract and invited him to church as we walk around our neighborhood in the evening.

We had the wonderful privilege of attending the missions conference of one of our supporting churches up in Bonner Springs, Kansas. The Pastor and staff and people of the Elm Grove Baptist Church truly love missions, and they love the Word of God. As we were departing, they gave us many things, including two music instruments, that we will use in Mexico, not to mention a very generous love offering.

Our printing ministry, Wonderful Word, is going well. We finished 2,500 Gospel Christmas booklets, 4 pages, folded, collated and stapled. These will be given out in Christmas bags during November and December. Amen! We print Gospel tracts for our church and other churches and are thankful for your prayers that the printed Word of God will reach lost souls.

Many more BEAMS Bibles were given out this past month. Amen! Thank you all so much for your continued prayers. We do need them each and every day. God bless you and your church people greatly as you serve our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ in your part of the world.

Rejoicing in the Lord,

Dan & Carrie Kaighen

Your Prayers